
“Finally, brothers and sisters, goodbye. Put things in order, respond to my encouragements, be 

in harmony with each other, and live in peace—and the God of love and peace will be with you.”  

2 Cor. 13:11 

Farewell Dear Friends, Farewell  

 I will say once again, for one last time, that of which I have said since I arrived at this 
appointment 10 years ago. It is an honor and a privilege to serve as your pastor. As I write my very last 
newsletter article to you, I have conflicting emotions.  On one side, I am so excited and overjoyed to be 
retiring. It is really good for my soul to count down the days. On the other hand, there is great sorrow. I 
have come to know and love all of you as pastor and friend. You have invited me into the deepest parts of 
your lives and the lives of your families. I trust that my presence has helped you to become more faithful 
to God. 
 I had hoped to walk through all the good times we have had over the past decade during some fellowship time, but 
that is not looking promising right now. May it suffice to say that God has done great things here in our midst. Let me also 
say that God is not finished with us yet. The future is in God’s hands and we will all continue to trust the Lord God 
Almighty. 
 There are a few things I must mention that I will miss. Of course, this list is not complete and is in no special order, 
but it does reflect a portion of my heart: 
 
•  Wednesday morning 6:30 AM Men’s Bible Study. 
•  Staff meetings and birthday lunches. 
•   Chapel worship singing. 
•  Sitting up front in Lawson Hall for 9:00 AM worship. (Thanks to those who joined me at the table.) 
•  Walking out of the sanctuary after worship and seeing the Great Shepherd watching over me. 
•  Wednesday night schmoozing and teaching. 
•  Hitting a golf ball into another fairway and hearing the jabs from the others in our league. 
•  Playing euchre. Anytime, anywhere. (Some still wear their buttons proudly) 
•  Advent sermon series. 
•  The children and the youth. I will miss the young disciples and their joy. 
•  Funeral visits, services and meals. I truly felt God during these times. 
•  Outdoor tent service and picnic. (Lots of work and lots of love). 
•  Yearly men’s retreat. It was good for this old pastor’s soul. 
•  Napping on my office sofa. 
•  Welcoming new guests. Lunch and dinner with the pastor on the first Monday of the month. 
•  Last, but not least, early morning personal devotion and singing in the chapel. 
  

 Many more things will be missed. I have fought the good fight, I have finished the race, I have kept the faith. If I 

have wounded or injured any of you through word or deed, I apologize and ask for your forgiveness. If I have helped any of 

you, give God the glory. Amen and farewell, it has been an honor. 

Rev. George Lewis. 
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Transition News 
 It is with confidence 

that I turn the leadership role of 

First United Methodist Church 

of Howell over to Scott Otis.  

Although this transition has been 

unlike any in the history of 

Methodism, it has gone well. 

Pastor Scott and I have been 

working together with the staff 

each week in preparation for the 

future. I ask that everyone be 

extra patient. I haven't ever 

turned a church over to anyone 

in which no one has been in the 

building for an extended period 

of time. It seems very strange.  

 Pastor Scott will need 

your help during this summer 

and fall. Our usual events and 

fellowship times are on hold, so 

we cannot expect the usual 

comradery. I thank everyone 

who has helped me to navigate 

in a digital church and I hope 

that continues with Scott. 

 Please be prepared to 

assist the Staff Parish Relations 

Committee in their hard work of 

transitioning between leaders. 

There will be opportunity soon 

for you to welcome and greet 

Scott and Carrie. Please avail 

yourself and volunteer to help. I 

would also place upon each of 

you the personal responsibility 

to care for each other when the 

building reopens. Scott will not 

know who is missing and needs 

a call. Keep close track of one 

another and do not let anyone 

slip away from the flock. The 

staff will do their part, but it will 

take everyone to accomplish a 

successful reopening of the 

building. 

Dear Howell First UMC, 
In Isaiah 6:8 God spoke to the prophet Isaiah asking, “Who will go for me?” 
Isaiah said, “Here I am, send me.” 

I am taking a break from house repair and cleaning to write to you and my new church family in Howell. I have just three days before my 

house will be photographed and put on the market, that will all be over by the time you read this and it might even be sold. We are 

excited to meet each of you. With that in mind, let me introduce you to the Otis family. 

I was raised in West Michigan, first in Kalamazoo and then on a small island on Gun Lake. I graduated from Delton Kellogg High 

School. During my senior year of high school, I attended the Shelbyville UMC where people began to ask me if I had thought about 

being a pastor. It seemed like an odd question, but it was also the start of a powerful call to ordained ministry. In Isaiah 6:8 God spoke to 

the prophet Isaiah asking, “Who will go for me?” Isaiah said, “Here I am, send me.” In the middle of looking at that calling, I realized 

God was asking me the same question. In college, at Western Michigan University, I began working with youth at my local church and 

found energy and passion in that. I could not get God’s calling off my mind. 

 I left youth ministry and went on to Asbury College in Wilmore, Kentucky where I earned a degree in Bible. I then attended seminary at 

Asbury Theological Seminary and later at the Methodist Theological School in Ohio. I simultaneously began pastoral ministry at the St. 

Paul UMC in Oak Hill, Ohio. I was so green to ministry! The good people of St. Paul loved us and were patient as we learned the many 

lessons of leadership in ministry. That began a journey of 34 years of practicing ministry. I use the word “practicing” because there is 

always so much more to learn. 

In 1983, I married my college girlfriend, Carrie (Yount). I still can’t believe she said “yes.” Out of our love we had three now adult 

children. Corey/Erin (Holdren) of Fenton, Kyle/Lindsey (Frohriep) of Kalamazoo and Emily/ Morgan Hennessey of Memphis, 

Tennessee. By the time you read this we will be welcoming our sixth granddaughter into this world. They are a huge blessing but we are 

wondering if there are any grandsons in our future! 

For hobbies I like to play with my dogs, run when my knees will allow it, follow the Detroit Tiger baseball team and check up on the 

local college football teams. (Go Blue). Carrie loves to be creative in making quilts, pillows and art of many kinds. She has amazing gifts 

for decorating of all varieties. She is great with little kids, too. Carrie was once named the Martha Stewart-Mary Poppins of the 

community. 

It is my privilege to be able to serve as pastor of Howell First UMC. I have a longing to see church members become disciples. I would 

do almost anything to reach the pre-churched for Christ. 

I know that God has great things ahead for all of us. 

Your fellow servant, 

Rev. Scott K. Otis 

1 Corinthians 3:10 
 

“By the grace God has 
given me, I laid a 
foundation as an 

expert builder, and 
someone else is 
building on it.” 



 





ANNOUNCEMENTS & THANKS 

 As I pen this note, it is a beautiful, sunny, spring day. 

As we are unable to gather together in our beloved church 

building and thank you individually, we thought it best to tell you 

here in the Bell Ringer. 

 As some folks know and others may not know, Bill and 

I celebrated our 50th wedding anniversary on April 25th. That’s a 

biggie and we’re shocked how fast fifty years went! Time flies 

when you’re having fun! We have truly been blessed by God, to 

have shared fifty years together 

 Our children and grandchildren had something special 

planned and that was just not to be. We have no clue as to what 

the plans were. They didn’t want is to feel worse that we already 

did, so they didn’t tell us. Hopefully sometime down the road 

they’ll try again. 

 For all the lovely cards and the beautiful well wishes 

we received, thank you from the bottom of our hearts.  It is truly 

a blessing to belong to such an amazing and loving church 

family. We miss everyone terribly and pray for your safety and 

good health and for the day we all gather together again. 

  Love and Blessings,                                                             

                 Bill and Diana Field 

 

• LAUNDRY MINISTRY                                                                                  
Thank you to the entire congregation for your 
support of the Laundry Ministry and filling the gap for 
many in need during these difficult times. We have 
served nearly as many families and almost as many 
individuals in April as we had previously this year. Our 
totals through April are 20 families and 29 individuals. 
They have been given vouchers totaling $640. We 
have been able to serve clients either at their 
homeless shelter when they lack transportation or in 
the parking lot at the church, with proper social 
distancing. 

~Coralene 

• GLEANERS FOOD BANK                                                            
Prior to the "Stay at Home" directive, 702 pounds of 
food had been delivered to Gleaners.  At the present, 
items cannot come from our home pantries, so watch 
for how this ministry will continue once we can meet 
at church again.  We do know that the need is very 
great.  If you are able to 
make a financial 
contribution to Gleaners, 
we know that the money 
will help them purchase 
necessary supplies. 

~ Basil    



Remote Worship 
Online Services and Phone Services 

Please be assured that our online presence will continue 

into the future, even after we reopen our doors.  Prior to 

the closing of our building, we were making services 

available online for those who missed, new guests 

checking us out, or re-visiting that fantastic service you 

heard on Sunday. 

 

This ministry will continue. Please don’t think that once 

we reopen, all this will disappear.  The online presence 

and the new phone call-in presence will continue. You 

are welcome to share with others as well.  

 

You may watch or listen online via our website 

 www.howellfumc.com 

Approximately halfway down on the home page you 

will find a group of the most recent sermons and videos.  

If you would like to re-watch or catch up, you may go to 

the Sermons page via the menu drop down in the left 

hand top corner or go directly to    

www.howellfumc.com/sermons 

 

The newest addition to remote worship is as simple as 

dialing a phone number from either your land-line phone 

or your cell phone.  The phone number is                                        

(517) 300-0800.  Dial, get comfortable, and listen to the 

worship service in it’s entirety, including the music and 

prayer.  This platform will hold only one service for one 

week.  This will be changed every Sunday for the 

current worship service. You may call and listen as often 

as you like.  You may share this phone number with 

anyone you may feel would benefit from listening to the 

worship services. 

 

We also keep up to date with social media platforms of 

Facebook and Instagram.   

 

If you would like more information, or have questions, 

please feel free to call the church phone number                   

(517) 546-2730 to reach Jenn. The Church phone is 

currently forwarded to my cell phone at home.  

However, this will only work during normal church 

office hours Monday-Thursday 9:00am-3:00pm.  If you 

leave a message, I will return your call.  You may also 

reach me via email jrhodes@howellfumc.com  

-Jenn 

 

TRANSITIONS 
With Social Media 

Effective June 30, 2020, I will no longer be pastor at 

Howell FUMC.  My church email address will be 

discontinued at that time.  I will still have a personal 

email account, but I will not be addressing church or 

pastoral issues.  I will also not be available to 

administrate on the church’s Facebook page. Sherry 

and I will keep our personal Facebook pages, but 

again I remind you that is for our personal lives and 

not our previous church lives. 

 

Effective July 1, 2020, the pastor of Howell FUMC will 

be Rev. Scott Otis. His church email address will be 

pastorscott@howellfumc.com. 

All pastoral and church communications will be made 

to Pastor Scott.  This includes but not limited to: 

weddings, funerals, baptisms, confirmations, 

counseling, and leadership.  Pastor Scott will need 

your full support during the days of transition. I will 

need your full support in letting go and retiring.  Any 

future contact with the official church body by me 

will be directed by the new pastor. This is how UM 

pastors transition and it works well. 

 

 Thank you, 

  Rev. Lewis 



 Summer greetings and blessings to all our church family. I have to say, I have grieved not being able to 
walk the church halls and see my church family over the past several months. I think that is something I took for 
granted and I vow I will try to never do that again. I will admit, during this time away, I have had to seek out more 
ways to feed my spiritual life (on-line worship services, devotions, music and walks with God and prayer). Recently, 
a devotion I read was based on scripture from 1 Peter and it brought to my mind the value of being a Stephen               
Minister. There’s a mystery and beauty in living a life in and for Jesus. 

 The author, Joni Eareckson Tada, wrote “When you give something of value in His (Jesus’) name - a gift, 
an insight, a kind word, your time and help, a prayer, a listening ear - it works it’s way back to your benefit”. In 
God’s timing and when we least expect it, and maybe not in our lifetime, our acts will be returned to us as                             
blessings from Him; maybe, even accrued for our delight in Heaven. To think that our gifts, as noted earlier, given 
to others in times of their need, have triple impact. First on the care receiver, then on the care giver, and then to 
Jesus. Having served as a Stephen Minister, I can honestly say I have been blessed by seeing God’s blessings 
return to those hurting in grief, illness and the stresses of life. I’ve grown closer to God and my hope is that the 
care receivers did as well. 

 I feel that there are many in our church and community that have experienced much stress during this                    
difficult time of history. It has even affected our Stephen Ministry program as we haven’t been able to meet face to 
face in close proximity to our care receivers. However, we are doing our best to stay connected and keeping our 
care receivers in prayer. I ask that you add this program to your prayer list. Pray that God will continue to provide a 
way through our ministry to help those missioned in our team as they conclude their training to also be Stephen                 
Ministers. 

 We remain here for anyone in need. Please be in touch with our pastor or anyone on our team should you 
have a spiritual need. May God continue to bless those who have received help, those who have provided help 
and may God receive the Glory. Amen. 

From your sisters and brothers in Christ, 

 Patti Van Loo for the Stephen Ministry Team 

The Adult Mission Trip to Henderson Settlement, scheduled for this fall is                             

cancelled.  However there is still a great need for financial support.  If you would still 

like to support Henderson Settlement you can send your financial support to the 

church.  On the memo line please indicate  "Henderson  Settlement".  Donations for 

the mission will be accepted until July 15, 2020. 
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JOIN US FOR SUNDAY WORSHIP 

• 8:00 AM Piano-led worship in the Chapel 

• 9:00 AM Band-led worship in Fellowship Hall 

• 10:30 AM Choir-led worship in the Sanctuary 

 

 

WEBSITE 

www.howellfumc.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY MORNINGS 

Morning Coffee & Fellowship Times 

• Coffee Time: 8:45 AM in the Parlor 

• Common Grounds: 8:30 AM - 9:00 AM &               

10:00 AM - 10:30 AM in the Café  

• Coffee Time: 11:30 AM in Fellowship Hall 

Faith Factory / Children’s Worship 

• 9:00 AM & 10:30 AM ages 3-11  Room 11 

Nursery 

• 9:00 AM & 10:30 AM ages 3-11  Room 11 

Youth Bible Study 

- 10:30 AM Middle & High School  Room 13-15 


